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February 27, 2017 

Dr. Sandra A. Brown 

Vice Chancellor for Research 
University of California-San Diego 

9500 Gilman Drive, MC 0043 

LaJolla, CA 92093-0043 

Dear Dr. Brown, 

FOR EXPRESS MAIL: 
Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare 

Rockledge One, Suite 360 
6705 Rockledge Drive 

Bethesda, Maryland 20817 
Telephone: (30 I) 496-7163 
Facsimile: (301) 402-7065 

Re: Animal Welfare Assurance 

A3033-01 [OLA W Case 1 V] 

The Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare (OLA W) acknowledges receipt of your February 13,2017 letter 

reporting a noncompliance with the PHS Policy on the Humane Care and Use of Laboratory Animals at the 

University of California, San Diego (UCSD). Your letter supplements the information provided in a 

preliminary report by phone on January 26, 2017. According to the information provided it is understood 

that during a semiannual inspection conducted by the IA CUC in January, it was determined that there was 

inadequate post-surgical monitoring, poor record keeping and failure to rep011 post-surgical complications 

to the veterinary health care staff. There were repeat violations in record-keeping and improper cage 

labeling. It was not noted whether or not the animals were assigned to a PHS-funded activity. 

The corrective actions consisted of the IA CUC placing the investigator's lab on probation for one year, 

during which the IA CUC will increase the frequency of inspections of the lab and associated records. The 

lab may not perform surgeries until the PI has developed and completed a rigorous plan to retrain the 

laboratory personnel and create a culture of compliance. The PI has hired a new laboratory manager. 

OLA W believes that the corrective and preventive measures put in place by the University of California, 

San Diego are consistent with the provisions of the PHS Policy on Humane Care and Use of Laboratory 

Animals. In future reports, please note if activities were supported by the PHS. We appreciate being 

informed of this matter and find no cause for further action by this office. 

cc: IACUC Contact 

Sincerely, 

Brent C. Morse, DVM 

Animal Welfare Program Specialist 

Division of Compliance Oversight 

Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare 

Obtained by Rise for Animals. Uploaded 07/09/2020
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